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PILOT PROGRAM TO ACCELERATE ACCESS TO THE ARTS FOR ALL 

 
The Victorian Government is working to improve access to creative careers for people who are Deaf and Disabled 
with support for an accessible arts grants pilot in partnership with Arts Access Victoria.  

Minister for Creative Industries Danny Pearson this week announced a $120,000 Accelerating Cultural Change 
program which will provide funding to Victorian Deaf and Disabled artists while researching ways to make the grant 
application process accessible for people of all abilities.  

While grants programs traditionally involve an online application, the Accelerate pilot will enable applicants to 
submit a written, video or audio application. Applicants and their support workers can also book a phone or video 
consultation where the Arts Access team will work through the application form and record their responses live.  

Aimed at artists at all stages of their careers, $5,000 grants through the Accelerate Nurture stream will support 
artists who want to continue or begin their professional career and the Accelerate Create stream will provide 
$15,000 grants to support the development or presentation of new work that is centered around access. 

Both streams will offer additional funding to cover access costs, whether that is hiring or purchasing ergonomic 
equipment and access aids,  engaging support workers, assistance animal costs, therapy or mental health support. 

The program has been supported through Victorian Government’s Creative State 2025 strategy which includes an 
action focused on improving access to employment opportunities for creatives who are Deaf or Disabled. 

In the past year, Creative Victoria has worked with Arts Access Victoria to deliver dedicated funding streams for 
Deaf and Disabled creatives and provide support for access costs across its new programs. Accelerate will take this 
work further by reshaping the application process and researching ways to create lasting change.  

Applications to the first round of the Accelerate program close on Monday 25 October, 2021. Two further rounds 
will be offered in December 2021 and February 2022. For program guidelines and more information, visit 
artsaccess.com.au    

Quotes attributable to Minister for Creative Industries Danny Pearson 

“Victoria is the creative state, and we’re working hard to ensure that all Victorians have equitable access to 
participate in creative experiences and forge creative careers.” 

“We’re proud to partner with Arts Access Victoria on this pilot - the lessons learned along the way will help shape 
future Creative Victoria programs and ensure that our funding reflects the depth and diversity of our community.” 

Quote attributable to Minister for Disability, Ageing and Carers Luke Donnellan 

"Inclusion requires breaking down barriers across our society, and this will ensure people with disability are better 
supported to build a career in the arts." 

Quotes attributable to CEO and Artistic Director Arts Access Victoria Caroline Bowditch  

“We are excited to be working with Creative Victoria to bring focus to the incredible work of Deaf and Disabled 
artists and accelerate the rate of change to a more equitable creative industry for everyone.”    


